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¡Greetings dear friends from Buenos Aires, Argentina! 
 

June is a special month for the Fundamental Baptist Church since we celebrate the 39th Anniversary of our 
funding.  Being restricted from having services in person because of the pandemic, we had a virtual 
celebration. 
 

The morning service was preached by Gustavo López former Co-Pastor of our Church who went out to 
establish the Bible Baptist Church of Neuquén City, many years ago and now is pastored by his Son-in-Law, 
Matías Martinez. 
 

The evening service was preached by Pablo Simó, missionary sent out from our Church to plant the Bread of 
Life Baptist Church, in his hometown of Las Piedras, Uruguay, a neighboring country.  Both congregations are 
vibrant and growing with souls being saved, discipled and baptized.  The brethren rejoiced and gave 
testimony of the faithfulness and goodness of God all thru the years! 
 

Here in Villa Tesei, the Lord has been working as we witness and share with friends and acquaintances the 
gospel of Christ and how it changed our lives.  Some unsaved have been watching our services, please pray 
for their salvation. 
 

God has blessed us with new births… 
We have 2 new great grandsons; Josias Anton (Peru) and Lucas Harris (USA). We are so thankful for God’s 
protection over Andrea and Lucas in his premature birth. We are becoming quite an international family.   
 

And we have 2 new spiritual births… Giovani Mular (6 years old) was led to the Lord by his dad (our son 
George) and Jasper Rios (also 6 years old) asked Jesus to come into his heart as his dad (Daniel our son-in-
law) shared with him during prayer time before bed.  We pray for our grandchildren and great grandchildren’s 
salvation.  What a blessing when we see them coming to know the Lord as their Saviour!   Hallelujah! Praise 
the Lord! 
 

We also receive news regularly of people being saved in the different provinces where we support 
missionaries who are establishing churches and faithfully preaching the Word of God. 
 

Father’s Day we plan to hold services at the Church in person - following Covid-19 protocols - as the 
authorities are lifting some of the restrictions of the last few months. Pray for our people’s health as many 
around us have been affected by this sickness! 
 

We thank the Lord for you and your faithfulness in supporting us in every way and specially in such a time as 
this! May our Lord find us faithful to him till he comes! 
 

Yours for souls. . . In Argentina, 
 
Al & Marty  
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